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1.4Q Orwell

i. Development Framework boundary

Should the development framework boundary be extended to include land at the Volac

International site and land to the east?

Introduction

1. This Written Statement has been prepared on behalf of Volac International, in respect of land
off Fisher’s Lane in Orwell. This Statement relates to undesignated land adjacent to its existing
premises at Fisher’s Lane in Orwell. This Statement is focussed on the development
framework boundary around Orwell in the vicinity of Volac’s existing site. The representations
submitted to the draft Local Plan in October 2013 on behalf of Volac remain valid.

2. Volacis involved in the manufacture and supply of high performance nutrition products. Volac
wishes to extend its existing site onto neighbouring land. The neighbouring land is currently
located outside the village development framework boundary for Orwell. The site is promoted
as an extension to the existing employment use on site with associated amendments to the
development framework boundary; Volac intends to remain on site but anticipates requiring
additional floorspace and car parking to further expand its operations and to accommodate
growing staff numbers. The provision of additional car parking would improve the current
situation where staff that cannot park on-site use available public car parking spaces
elsewhere in the village, which reduces the number of spaces for residents and visitors. At this
stage, there are no firm proposals for the site, but Volac plans to expand during the plan
period and is seeking amendments to policy to allow that to happen. A summary of Volac’s
growth aspirations are set out below. Volac employs a large number of local persons, is
committed to Orwell as a business location, supports local businesses including the village
shop and public house, but needs to grow to achieve its full potential as a local employer.

3. Policy E/13 (New Employment Development on the Edges of Villages) of SCLP is quite onerous,
and there is no guarantee of the outcome if Volac submitted an application to expand its
operation into the adjoining field against this policy. It should not be necessary for established
Cambridge businesses operating in the high-technology and research and development
sectors to demonstrate a business case or assess the availability of other sites before being
allowed to expand. Policy E/12 (New Employment Development in Villages) is more supportive
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